
Attachment B 

 
May 26, 2022 

 
 
Subject:   
 
As recommended by the Executive Committee, approve the Memorandum of Understanding between 
Lake County Workforce Development Board and the One-Stop Operator Consortium (Illinois Department 
of Employment Security, the College of Lake County, ILDHS Division of Rehabilitation Services and the Lake 
County Workforce Development Department) in the amount of $46,455.25 

Summary:   

Since 2000, The Job Center of Lake County has been operated under a partner consortium including the 
Illinois Department of Employment Security, the College of Lake County, DHS Division of Rehabilitation  
Services and the Lake County Workforce Development Department.  

 
Federal legislation requires these services to be procured by the Workforce Development Board through 
a competitive selection process.   

 
Lake County re-released the RFP for the One-Stop Operator on February 18, 2022, to 41 vendors and 
one proposal was received from the consortium of the Illinois Department of Employment Security, the 
College of Lake County, IDHS Division of Rehabilitation Services and the Lake County Workforce 
Development Department. 
 
The review committee determined that the proposal submitted by the Workforce Development Partner 
Consortium satisfied the requirements set forth in the RFP. 
 
The evaluations committee is recommending that the consortium of the Illinois Department of 
Employment Security, the College of Lake County, DHS Division of Rehabilitation Services and the Lake 
County Workforce Development Department be approved to continue to provide these services in the 
amount of $46,455.25. 

 

 

 

 


